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We arestill seeking sponsors to support families and individuals fleeing the war in Ukrhireddition, |
am still investigatingous pas®s for our Ukrainianresidentsto use with all bus servicesHowever, |
understand that Cogenhoe and Whistdtarish Council are providing short term bus passes foseh
Ukrainian residents using the Cogenhoe Village Hopper.

Highwayshas decided to redte the speed limit to 50mph along the A428 from the Lakeside roundabout
through to the county boundaryl am meeting withtHighwayson 8 Julyto better understand the impact of
the solution on the A428.1 have provided an agenda pbints of concernincludingbut not limited ta
Changes to be implementednforcement Safer Routes to Schodhccess off the 428 © the villages,
Strategic Feight Networkand other matters. This is an important first step in seeking to improve the
highway safety of the A428

| visitedthe Open Day at the Baby Basics Northamptonshire offitceghe morningof 23 June 2022 Baby
Basics is a volunteded project aiming to support new moghs and families who are struggling to meet
the financial and practical burden of looking after a new bablyey are always looking for Donation points.

hy CNARI& Hn WdzyS HnuHHI L KFER GKS LX SI&dz2NB 27F f A
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On Sunday 26 June 2022, | went to the Open Gardens in Brafield on the @Gdéentrance fees to the
Open Gardens, and any stalls in the gardens, were to be donated tolihge\Mubilee Funas hey hope to
be able to plant some trees and contribute to some new equipment for the Play Area.

Thank you to the Churchwardens of the Parishes of St John the Baptist, Piddington & Horton and St John
the Baptist & Quinton & Preston Deanery for inviting me to the Licensing Service for the Rev Margaret
Simmonds by the Bishop of Brixworth, The Right Reverend John Hotlmdbk June 2022It was great to

meet everyoneand to welcome Margardhto her new role.

As promised, | went along to the Cogenhoe-8ekool, Prd_oved Salen 3 July 20221t was good to see so
manyresidents supporting them.

The Place Scrutiny Committee is considering Active Travel in West Northamptonshirkaaedraised the
matter of Hackleton Parish Couriactive travel requirementsisset out in theHackleton Parish Council
Neighbourhood plan

On 3 July 2022 went to the Yardley Hasting3pen Gardens.There were 14 gardens open in aid of St
Andrew's Church.

We are gathering views about our draft Gambling Act 28@&ement of Licensing Policy 262225.
Please have your say before midnight Sunday 21 August

Payments totalling £16.3million have been made to residents across West Northants under the Council Tax
Energy Rebate schemé have given you a further update in this ma8treport.

The Local Government Boupdary Commission for England (LGBCE) is currently carrying out a review of the
O2dzy OAf Qa aAi ST 4 NRa |yR 02dzyRI NRS&The lksh elegtordt T (1 K
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review in Northamptonshire took place in 2013Ran 2 b/ Qa OdzNNBy G St SOG2NF £ |1
those of the previous county council, with 93 councillors serving across 31 wantisCouncibn 30 June
recommenad a new council size of between 77 and 82 councill@itse outcome of this first stage of the

review will be known in late August, with the Commission then moving on to Stage Two to determine the
new ward boundaries, which will involve consultation with residents throughout this autumn.

Examination of the Northampton Local Plan Part 2 continues as we prepare $beweeek public
consultation on proposed change®A Part 2 Local Plan for the Daventry Area was adopted in February
2020, while the Part 2 Local Plan for the South Northants Area was adopted in July the same year.

The Plannig Policy @mmittee agreed at itsneetingon 28 June 2022 thatesidentsshould be asked for

their views on a new draft Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) for employment land allocations,
which would sit alongside the South Northamptonshire Local Plan Part 2 tinfiedp decisioamaking on

planning applications.It will be subject toa sixg SS{ LJdzof AO O2yadz G GA2Y (KA?
views on the draft SPD, whichlwinclude a series of local drap sessions where residents can find out

more.

The Planning Policy Committee agreed anitetingon 28 June 2022hanges to the Spatial Optiofan
Period. The spatial options consultation envisaged a plan peggtending up to 2050 to refledhe
anticipated spatial framework for the Oxfofdambridge Arcln response to representations received and
in the light of increased uncertainty regarding the production of a spatial framewarkhi® Arc, the
committee agreed to reducehe plan periodto 2041. In addition, thetimetable for the preparation of the
WNSPwas updated and thiswas addressed by a revised Local Development Schethenvisages the
approval of a draft plan for public consultation by the end of the calerygar so that he Plancanbe
adopted by March 2024.

The Levellingip and Regeneration Bill was published and gitefirst reading on 12 May 2022The Bill
incorporates some of the proposals for planning reform outlined in the earlier Planning for the Future
White Paper (August 2020), where they suppdrK S D 2 @ Sdp@foach yoll &vélling Uplt suggests

that changes tglanning procedures will begin to talptace from 2024, once the Bill has Royal Assent and
associated regulations anthanges to national policy are in placé have provided some detaila my
Monthly Report

WNC will be collecting the unwanted garden bins in Blisworth, Grange Park, Quinton, Roade and the new
part of Wootton, on the weekend of Saturday 9 and Sunday 10 July, during the hours gf5@amon both
days

The 3472 Billing Causeway No 5 repastarted on 27 June These works will improve the structural
stability of the bridge and improve the safety for road users. The bridge will be reinstated as per the
originaldesign,andit is expected tdake 6 weeks

A series of dropn Community Hubs for armed forces personnel, veterans, and their families, is being
extended to Sixfields Stadiunsessions willake phce inthe Cobblers aungebetween 10am and midday
onthe first Monday of every month.

I hope that you are all going to have a great time overdhmmer. Vacations are good timeto relax and
enjoysome time with your family and friend&Vhetheryour break ishort or longabroad or in the UK, |
am sure that like me, you will be looking forward to finally getting some time away.

All the BeSteve
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PARISH MEETINGS, VISITS GABEWORK

Meeting with Highways to discuss reduction in A428 speed limit

The Speed Limit Review Parlve consideed my request for a 40mph limit on the A428 at Denton.
Following extensive discussion via the Speed Limit Revi@el Rnd the Red Route Group and following
analysis of all the information available to us it has been decided
to reduce the speed limit to 50mph along the A428 from the
Lakeside roundabout through to the county boundaishere is a
chance that this coulcextend all along the A428 into Milton
Keynes, our Road Safety Manager is currently in dialogue with
Milton Keynes Councillt was determined that a reduced limit of
50mph for the whole length of the route would be more suitable

. than a short section of 4@ph surrounded by sections of
derestricted limits which can lead to driver confusiorhis will
now be passed over to our engineers who will progress this
through the legal processvhich needs to be followed prior to
the limit being changed on sitel have shared the information
with Denton and Brafield Parish Councils, who were pleased to hear that action was being taken. | have
raisedseveralqueries with Highways and requesd the evidencehat underpins tleir proposal, so that |
can understand the basis for trecommendation | have arranged a meetingith WNCHighwayson 8
Julyto better understand the impact of the solution on the A428have provided an agenda pbints of
concernincludingbut not limited ta Changes to be implemente@nforcement Safer Routes to School,
Access off the #428 © the villages, Strategic dght Networkand other matters. This is an importantifst
step in seeking to improve the highway safety of the A428, and | look forwarcomtinung this
conversation in the monthahead.

Cogenhoe Farmers Market
Do try to come along to the nexineon Sundayl0 July2022 from 10am to 3pm.

Brafield Open Galens & June 2022

On Sunday 26 June 2022, | went to the Open Gardens in Brafield on the Green. As 2022 commemorates the
Platinum Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth Il, entrance fees to the Open Gardens, and any stalls in the gardens,
were to be donated to th&/illage Jubilee Fund.

' e ~~ ‘ and contribute to some new equipment
for the Play Area.When | arnved a steady stream of V|S|tors was entering the Village Hpllrthase
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entrance tickets to the Open Gardens. We receivadap, which displayed the numbers relating to the

entrance to each of the gardens. There were 16 locations marked including the Sargeant Memorial Hall, St
Laurence Church, Alley Garden Allotments, Village Pond & Chris Pittams, Church Yard and 11 Open
Gardens. | very much enjoyed visiting the Brafield on the Green Flower Festival and Open Gardens today

and | look forward to seeing them again next ye#ell done to all who
organised the event.

Flower Festival, St Lawrence Church, Brafield

On Sunday 26 June 2022, | went to the Flower Festival at St Lau %
Church, Brafield on the GreenThis year the theme was The \""‘_ )
Seasons and proceeds from the stalls around the village
refreshments, which were available in the Sargeant Memoridlwikigo
to the church.

It is a lovely villag®ccasion,and many had
walked from other parts of the village to joi

-

visitors from
neighbouring  villages.
We all enjoyed the
atmosphere and beauty
of the decorated church
) e e R of St Laurence. It was

: good to mest up with John Ford and Jenny Monk from
Little Houghton and CIiff Brown from Puerto Del Rosario, Canarias, Spain.

/

Songs at Sunset in the Old
Rectory Garden, Quinton
On Friday 24 June 2022, | had tr
LX SIF&adzNBE 2F tA40S

in the Old Rectory Garden, Quinton i_ S s

adzZLJL2 NI 2F W! R@lIyidl 3s
poverty. It was a wonderful evening of music and
poetry.
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The choirMusica performed a mixedprogramme of varied music - "
including well-known stage and screen melodies, folk songs, chui
music, pop songs and classi¢oetry readings weraterspersed with N
various sections of the musicpfogramme,and they added an extra
dimension to the eveningThank you to Emma Wise and Alan Kenng
for hoding and organising the concert in their beautiful garddhwas
great to hear from Andrew and Jane Betts about the work of Advant
Africa and their projects across Kenya and Uganda.

Licencing Service for Rev Margaret Simmonds

Thank you to

Churchvardens of the

Preston Deanery

by the Bishop

role.

Foliage obscuring the Brafield village sign

Parishes of St John the
Baptist, Piddington &
Horton and St John the
Baptist of Quinton &

inviting me to the
Licensing Service for the
Rev Margaret Simmonds

Brixworth, The Right
Reverend John Holbrook
on 27 June 2022lt was
great to meet all of you
and to welcome
Margaret into her new

In the light of the proposed changes to the A428 to
improve Highway Safety, | have escalated the fact that
some foliage is obscuring the Brafield sign, which
prevents motorists from being immediately aware that
they are entering the village. | will keep you informed as

to progress.

Cogenhoe Pre School, Pk®ved Sale & the Cogenhoe
ParishCouncil Help Desk

On 30 June 2023, went to Cogenhoe Pre Schotd drop off
some chocolate for the Pre School Chocolate Tombwlich
washeld at the Prd_oved Sale on Sunday 3 July.























































































